
LUDLOW SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING 
MINUTES 

 
April 3, 2020 

 
Mayor Josh Boone called the virtual meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  The following council members 
were present: Steve Chapman, Tiffany Grider, Bill Whiteley, Chris Wright, and Julie Terry 
Navarre.  

ALSO ATTENDING:  City Attorney Todd McMurtry, City Administrator/Police Chief Scott 
Smith, City Clerk Laurie Sparks 

Mayor Boone advised that he recently signed an executive order agreeing to work with the 
Kenton County Emergency Management Agency during the COVID-19 global pandemic.  Mayor 
Boone requested that Council approve an emergency ordinance to impose stricter guidelines and 
a stricter curfew for minors during the state of emergency.   

Chief Smith advised that the City needs to stay ahead of the problem with minors running around 
the city unsupervised.  The ordinance has an exception for minors who are going to and from 
work or accompanied by a parent or guardian.  Mayor Boone discussed the importance of social 
distancing and advised that the parks and the train viewing platform are closed to discourage 
people from gathering. 

Governor Andy Beshear declared a state of emergency and this ordinance will expire when the 
state of emergency expires. 

Mr. McMurtry completed the emergency reading of Ordinance 2020-3 An Emergency Ordinance 
of the City of Ludlow, in Kenton County, Kentucky, Imposing a Curfew for Minors.  Motion by Mr. 
Wright, second by Mr. Chapman, to adopt Ordinance 2020-3.  Following a voice vote, 
motion carried:  all ayes. 

Motion by Ms. Grider, second by Ms. Terry Navarre, to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 p.m.  
Following a voice vote, motion carried:  all ayes. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Attest:        
Laurie Sparks, City Clerk     Josh Boone, Mayor 


